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MEETING NOTICE
Wednesday, January 17, 1990
SPEAKER: Dr. Martin L. Stout

Professor of Geology
California State University, Los Angeles

TOPIC: "Landslides in New Zealand - - Revisited"
PLACE: Ramada Inn/Tickled Trout TIME: 6:00 - Social Hour
: Windsor and Curry Rooms 7:00 - Dinner
2151 Hotel Circle South 8:00 - Program

San Diego, California

DINNER: Lasagna, tossed green salad, vegetable du jour, garlic bread,
vanilla ice cream with Fr§nge1i;a liqueur, coffee, tea or milk

PRICE: $15.00

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED! By noon, Monday, January 15. Please phone in your
reservation ASAP to the receptionist at Leighton and Associates, (619) 292-8030.
A reservation made is a reservation paid! If you need to cancel your
reservation, please call Leighton and Associates.

SUMMARY : Professor Stout spent a year in New Zealand in 1970-71 on a Senior
Research Fellowship offered by the New Zealand government. His tenure was to
study landslides throughout the country, and particularly to set up recognition
criteria and remediation processes within the various branches of Ministry of
Works (roading, railway, power divisions). He has just returned from two months
sabbatical Teave in New Zealand where he and Dottie evaluated the results of his
earlier time there and took comparative pictures of the more active areas. He
will be sharing some of these pictures and experiences, and promises to show you -
a 1it;;e bit of New Zealand not involved in landsliding (it may be difficult,
though)!!! ,



ANNOUNCEMENTS: . ) - ~

1. 1990 SDAG membership dues are now due. A membership application form is
attached. Please complete and mail to Sue Tanges at Leighton and Associates.
Dues may also be paid at the meeting.

2. SDAG is looking for Corporate sponsors to help in our yearly expenses. SDAG
received a corporate sponsorship in December from Pacific Soils Engineering Inc.
SDAG would like to thank them for their sponsorship and we will recognize them
in our 1990 SDAG directory. If you or your company would like to become a 1990
corporate sponsor and be recognized in our SDAG newsletter, directory, and at
the following month’s meeting, send a minimum $100 contribution to SDAG c/o Sue
Tanges at Leighton and Associates.

3. The 1989 SDAG-SCEPP joint publication will be available when it’s ready and
hopefully that will be before 1991!!! (really folks, late March 1990)

4. The fourth annual San Diego State University Department of Geology Alumni
Field Trip will be held on February 23-25, 1990. This year’s trip will focus
on the Painted Canyon fault in the Mecca Hills. This will be dry camping so
bring everything (including water). Call Bill Elliott at (619) E86-0870 for
details and directions.

5. Donations are still being sought for students in the Geology Department at
the University of Baja California in Ensenada. If you have any surplus
publications, maps, usable equipment, etc, or wish to make a cash donation,
please contact Hector Estrella at (619) 695-3150.

6. Deadline for announcements to be included in the February newsletter is
January 15. Please submit in writing to Sue Tanges at Leighton and Associates
(FAX (619) 292-0771).

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES:

1. Owen Consultants is actively seeking entry level and staff level geologists
and engineers. Entry level personnel need not have experience. Staff level
personnel should have experience in land development and/or environmental
assessment. Send resumes in confidence to Owen Consultants, 10065 01d Grove
Road, San Diego, CA 92131, Attn: Ernie Artim.

2. Owen Consultants is actively seeking a senior level project engineer.
Applicants should have at least 5+ years experience in the geotechnical or
environmental sciences. Active registration is necessary (GE preferred). Send
resumes in confidence to Owen Consultants, 10065 01d Grove Road, San Diego, CA
92131, Attn: Martin Owen. il

3. Ninyo and Moore is actively looking for a Chief Geotechnical Engineer and
Chief Engineering Geologist for the Orange County (Irvine) office. Send resumes
in confidence to Ninyo and Moore, 15375 Barranca Parkway, Suite A-101, Irvine,
CA 92718, Attn: Avram Ninyo. ’

UPCOMING EVENTS:

SDAG meetings -February 5, joint meeting with SCGS, Eric Frost
-March 22, joint meeting with ASCE

ASCE meetings -January 16, James Kleinfelder, Hazardous Waste Consulting
-February 21, Dr. Idriss, Loma Prieta Earthquake
for more info call Jim Brown at 558-6900





